
Refined vehicle inspection arrangement
for applications of “Northbound Travel
for Hong Kong Vehicles”

     The Transport Department (TD) said today (February 29) that, as agreed
by the governments of Guangdong and Hong Kong, starting from tomorrow (March
1), the vehicle inspection arrangement for applications of "Northbound Travel
for Hong Kong Vehicles" will be refined.
      
     Currently, applicants of "Northbound Travel for Hong Kong Vehicles" are
required to conduct vehicle inspections at designated locations in Hong Kong.
Starting from March 1, 2024, vehicle inspections will be exempted if the
applicant and the vehicle remain unchanged when resubmitting applications for
"Northbound Travel for Hong Kong Vehicles" within two years of passing the
vehicle inspection and within the validity of the applicant's electronic
vehicle licence from the Mainland authorities.
      
     Details of the arrangement are available on the "Northbound Travel for
Hong Kong Vehicles" website (www.hzmbqfs.gov.hk).
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